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GLAPWELL PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of meeting of Glapwell Parish Council held on 
Thursday 22 November 2018 

At the Glapwell Centre 
 

Present:            
David Clough    Clive Fleetwood     
Rachel Hibbert     Jackie Hole      
John Jepson    Tony Trafford (Chair)    
Keith Woollen    
Also in attendance –Sue O’Donnell (Parish Clerk), Mr and Mrs Creasey 
 
109/18 Apologies for Absence –Tricia Clough, Councillor Ann Syrett 
 
110/18 Declarations of Interest – None 
 
111/18 Public Forum  
Dog Fouling – Mr and Mrs Creasey requested action on controlling dog 
fouling in the village. Tony Trafford explained that there was a dog warden 
employed by Bolsover District Council who was empowered to take action 
against those responsible for dog fouling. However evidence is required. Mrs 
Creasey had already reported two individuals and provided information. She 
suggested that more notices were displayed on lampposts to point out the 
consequences. This was noted. 
Parking on Grass Verges – Mr and Mrs Creasey also asked for action to 
protect the grass verges damaged by parked cars. Tony Trafford informed 
them that there was a plan with Bolsover District Council to establish some 
new parking spaces around the village but this was subject to obtaining 
funding. It was confirmed that there were no regulations to govern parking on 
pavements. 
 
112/18 Minutes  
Council Meeting held on 25 October 2018 
The minutes were agreed as a correct record of the meeting. The minutes were 
signed by the chair of the meeting.  
 
113/18 Matters Arising 
Traffic on Back Lane – The proposal to consult with residents about traffic 
calming measures was still to be progressed. 
HS2 Consultation – It was understood that consultation events were planned  
for North Wingfield and Doe Lea on 24/11/18 and 11/12/18. Members 
questioned why the Parish Council had not been consulted. The clerk 
confirmed that she had not been contacted by anyone at HS2. 
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Loose Manhole Covers (outside the Community Centre) – Tony Trafford 
agreed to request action by Bolsover District Council. 
 
114/18  Reports 
Police–No report was available.  
Derbyshire County Council – No report was available. 
Bolsover District Council – No report was available. 
 
115/18  Glapwell Centre 
Real Education– A number of issues had been raised with REAL Education 
including outstanding repairs on damage caused during the letting and also an 
increase in the daily charge from £60 to £65 from 01/12/18. 
 
116/18 Football Ground 
Booking Arrangements for MUGA – It was reported that there had been a 
disappointing response to booking the MUGA although a junior team from 
North Wingfield were using the Ground for the first time tonight. It was agreed 
that it was a priority to publicise the MUGA. Rachel Hibbert reported that 
the design for the flyer and banner were being looked at this week so 
should be available before Christmas. 
 
117/18  Finance 
Monthly Finance Summary for October 2018– The summary was circulated 
and the following payments agreed. 

Date Details   TOTAL NET VAT 

22.11.18 EON PAYG Football BACS £50.00 £47.62 £2.38 

22.11.18 N Dagger Website BACS £250.00 £250.00 £0.00 

14.11.18 BT Mobile Phone DD £3.60 £3.00 £0.60 

16.11.18 Opus Energy Hall Gas DD £409.20 £341.00 £68.20 

18.11.18 Opus Energy Hall Electricity DD £139.66 £133.01 £6.65 

08.11.18 BT Internet DD £118.20 £98.50 £19.70 

04.11.18 Eon Football Grnd Gas DD £5.31 £5.06 £0.25 

22.11.18 Ink Xpress Admin BACS £20.00 £20.00 £0.00 

19.11.18 Staff Salaries BACS £3,437.70 £3,437.70 £0.00 

19.11.18 DCC Pension Nov BACS £249.25 £249.25 £0.00 

19.11.18 DWP Attachment Nov BACS £68.62 £68.62 £0.00 

19.11.18 HMRC PAYE BACS £434.17 £434.17 £0.00 

19.11.18 Royal Br 
Legion 

Donation 61 £30.00 £30.00 £0.00 

22.11.18 Water Plus Football Grnd  BACS £75.77 £63.14 £12.63 

22.11.18 BT Phone DD £63.72 £53.10 £10.62 

22.11.18 BDC Dog Bins BACS £51.65 £43.04 £8.61 

22.11.18 P Davies Footy Grnd Maint BACS £205.98 £171.65 £34.33 

27.11.18 Water Plus Hall Water BACS £63.89 £63.89 £0.00 

27.11.18 ASL Cleaning mat BACS £121.55 £101.29 £20.26 

 

A number of matters were referred from the meeting of the Finance 
Committee: 
Budget 2019/18 – Tony Trafford reported that there had been an initial 
discussion on the budget for 2019/20. A draft budget had been produced and it 
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had been agreed that further discussion will take place at a meeting of the 
Finance Committee on 6th December.  
 
Remembrance Sunday – Rachel Hibbert reported that she had been 
approached by residents to ask why there had been no poppies on lamp posts 
to commemorate the centenary of the ending of the First World War. The clerk 
had also received two queries from local residents. 
Members regretted that this matter had not been brought to their attention 
before the event and it was confirmed that the Council had not been 
approached about the availability of merchandise such as the poppies for the 
lamp posts. A donation to the British Royal Legion and a poppy wreath had 
been laid on Remembrance Sunday. It was agreed to review the Council’s 
contribution for Remembrance Sunday in 2019. 
 
Grounds Maintenance on Park Avenue, Glapwell – Steve Brunt from 
Bolsover District Council had queried the level of maintenance proposed by 
the Council on Park Avenue. It was confirmed that the work by volunteers 
residents offered an enhanced service to clear leaves and maintain verges 
working alongside the service provided by BDC. 
 
118/18 Planning Matters 
BDC Planning17/00598/OUT – Tony Trafford gave a report from the Planning 
Appeal Hearing held on November 6th. A decision was expected within 2-3 
weeks. 
BDC Planning 18/00550/FUL - Erection of two storey dwelling and two 
detached dwellings 2 Staley Drive - For Consultation – NO OBJECTIONS 
BDC Planning 18/00551/FUL – Detached Bungalow at 4 Church View - For 
Consultation – NO OBJECTIONS 
 
119/18 Correspondence –October/November 2018 

 DCC Applying for Your Child’s School Place 2019/20 Leaflet To Display 

 Bolsover Partnership – Parish Council Liaison Meeting 
19/11/18 

Noted 

 DCC Action Grants Poster To Display 

BY 
EMAIL 

  

26/10/18 BDC Planning 18/00550/FUL for Consultation Noted 

29/101/8 Website Query Mr Bonson - Poppies Discussed 
at 117/18 

31/10/18 BDC Planning 18/00551/FUL for Consultation Noted 

31/11/18 Bassetlaw Clinical Commissioning Group Grant Aid 2018-19 Noted 

31/10/18 BDC Steve Brunt – Grounds Maintenance on Park Avenue, 
Glapwell 

Discussed 
at 117/18 

02/11/18 DCC Child Sexual Exploitation “Say Something if you See To Display 
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Something” campaign  

06/11/18 NDVA Healthy Bolsover Grants Scheme - closing date 23 

November 2018 
Noted 

07/11/18 BCVS Weekly Bulletin - 07 November 18 Noted 

12/11/18 BDC Council Tax Support Grant Noted 

14/11/18 Chesterfield Ladies FC Xmas Do 15/12/18 Noted 

19/11/18 BDC Temporary Road Closure Applications for Events. Noted 

 
120/18 Date of Next Meeting– It was agreed that the next meeting of the 
Parish Council will be held on Thursday 24th January 2019 at 7.30 pm.  
 
Sue O’Donnell 
26/11/18 
 


